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17-18 October 2022, OECD, Paris 
 
 
The 58th meeting of the Inter-Organization Coordinating Committee (IOCC) of 
the IOMC was held 17-18 October 2022, hosted by OECD in Paris. Ms. Gabi 
Eigenmann (UNIDO) chaired the meeting. The meeting discussed, inter alia, 
IOMC indicators of progress, strategic interests of POs and IOMC collectively 
including coordination issues, SAICM and Beyond 2020, the negotiations for a 
science-policy panel (SPP) and for an international instrument on plastic 
pollution, the IOMC Toolbox, as well as holding a discussion with the GEF 
secretariat. 
 
Specific Matters 
 
The SAICM secretariat presented an update on the Beyond 2020 process and 
the IOMC agreed to hold the next workshop on the integrated approach 
(focusing on dimension two: “integrating chemicals and waste management in 
industry sectors and product value chains”) in January 2023 and a webinar on 
indicators in February 2023, as well as undertake a consultation with the IP 
Co-Chairs before the end of 2022. 
 
IOMC held a strategic discussion on: preparations for IP-4.2, the 
negotiations for a science-policy panel (including agreement to hold an IOMC 
coordination call before OEWG-1.2 at the end of January 2023), and the 
upcoming negotiations for a legally-binding instrument on plastics (INC-1 
taking place at the end of November 2022). 
 
A discussion with the GEF secretariat was held to update on progress with 
GEF-8 and consider how proposals related to SAICM might be submitted. 
 
IOMC further progressed the discussion about BRS membership in IOMC with 
the aim to have concrete progress by the time of the May 2023 COPs. 

 
General Matters 
 
Several organizations and convention secretariats reported on recent or 
upcoming governing body meetings and participants also shared information 
about on-going and new initiatives. 
 
A progress report on the IOMC Toolbox was provided and participants 
informed that the proposal for the next phase had been submitted. 
 


